
Dear Ofcom. 
My letter to you is in direct continuation of Sir Lenny Henry passionate speech to the British television 
industry, on the lack of cultural diversity behind the camera in the British television industry. 
I don't imagine for a second, you as a British television broadcasting organisation have not done enough to 
highlight and reflect on the problems of the lack of diversity in the television industry, but now we are in the 
21st century, the old ways of looking at this problem have to be addressed even more...and I mean in a 
real BIGGER radical way. 
I think that there needs to be a radical recruitment of encouragement to secondary schools (really in the 3rd 
and 4th years of secondary education) to all BAME  communities, to think about training for the television 
industries, in All areas of the industry to colleges and universities. This is the situation that will truly get the 
ball rolling and change the British television Industry for the good. 
 
God Bless You All! 
The Best of Luck. 
 
Roger Howard. 
A passionate Black-British freelance music journalist (someone who wishes to use their natural skills in 
British Television Broadcasting) and someone who truly wants to see the British television industry as 
culturally diverse, as it is in the United States. 
 


